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President’s Message 
   

Meeting Notes 
   

 

Merry Christmas! Merry 

Christmas! Merry Christmas! 

My favorite, most joyous 

time of the year. Everyone 

is so up-spirited, happy, 

and kind. I enjoy all the 

decorations, and of course, 

Santa Claus. And this year, 

pretty much just 

celebrating with family and 

small groups. Along with 

the real meaning of 

Christmas! 

 

Now all we need is for 

Santa Claus and Old Man 

Winter to get together and 

send us some snow and a 

white Christmas! It would 

be pretty  nice to go 

sledding during the holiday 

week. Snowmobiling is one 

sport that is outside, and 

you can follow the ‘China’ 

virus guidelines (i.e., social 

distancing, a mask, hand 

sanitizing, etc.) and as 

sledders, we wear helmets. 

 

Hopefully, this year we get 

our fair share of ‘snow’. It 

should be a whole lot 

better this year on the trails 

in our immediate club 

riding area. Some of the 

marshy areas have dried 

up a bit and with cold 

weather they should begin 

to freeze-over giving 

access to areas that have 

been shut down for the 

past few wet weather 

years. It is that time of year 

again to think about the 

lake. It always worries me, 

so I want to continue to 

make people aware and 

caution them about 

sledding on ice on any lake 

or river. Please take the 

time to review the ICE  

Guidelines in this 

newsletter. 

 

 As always,  we are trying to 

create interest and 

enthusiasm in our club. If 

you have not sent in your 

renewal yet, what are you 

waiting for? And welcome 

to all new Club members! 

 

On behalf of our club 

officers and board of 

directors, I would like to 

wish everyone a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy 

New Year!   

Think Snow! Lets’s Ride! 

        -Dennis Kulwicki 

         

 

 

                    

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can’t count this year 

as even being meaningful. 

At both our July and 

September meetings, we 

didn’t have enough 

people to hold an official 

meeting. We merely went 

through the agenda with 

no official business being 

conducted. However, be 

rest assured that all the 

back office functions, 

liabilities, registrations, and 

invoices have been 

professionally taken care 

of.  We are up-to-speed on 

everything! The trail 

brushing and signing went 

well, our trail has been 

GPS’d (and is 8.1 miles 

long), the grooming sled 

has been totally refurbished 

and the tractor will be 

picked up from Scott 

Kotlowski.  So….we will be 

all set for grooming when 

the snow flies.  THANKS 

Jimmy Schnolis!  Scott is 

donating his tractor again 

this year to our club at no 

charge. THANK YOU, Scott 

Kotlowski!  

New maps will be out 

shortly for all of Adams 

County.  Steve McIntosh 

(Dellwood/Moundview 

Club) is now the Vice-

president of the Adams 

County Snowmobile 

Association.  He headed up 

the map committee and 

together, they created a 

great snowmobile map. It 

has zones on it, has been 

updated, been canvassed 

with businesses, and has 

easy-to-follow trails well 

marked. 

 

The Castle Rock Pink 

Ribbon Ride is January 16, 

2021. Registration & staging 

is at 9:30 am. at Mound 

View Golf Course Bar & 

Grill.          -Sue Cole 

 

 

Special Interest 

Snow permitting 

Trails open on Monday, 

December 14, 2020  

 

Castle Rock Pink Ribbon 

Ride January 16, 2021 

Snow or no snow! 

 

 

 Next Meeting:  

January 17, 2021 at Cedar 

Shack Bar & Grill at 11:00 

am. 

 

 

Board of Directors 

Dawn Schnolis  

Dave Pliss                             

Cora Dellinger 

Officers 

Dennis Kulwicki 

(President) 

Rick Carlson           

(Vice-President) 

Sue Cole 

 (Secretary) 

Diane Henkel     

(Treasurer) 

Jim Schnolis              

(Trail Master) 
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Remember Safety Always Comes First! 
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